BOLROA ANNUAL MEETING
JUNE 30, 2007

The meeting was opened at 10:04 by Barbara Hook in the absence of the president and the vice-president

Though the BOLROA SINGERS do not know where East and West are, they did give a rousing rendition of the BOLROA theme song.

The Board was introduced and thanked and retiring members Bates, Beedie and Surpless were applauded for their diligent work. 

Approval was asked for the minutes of the July 1, 2006 Annual Meeting. John Clarke moved approval. John Annin second. The motion carried
Acceptance was requested for the Treasurer’s report, attached. Fred Lippert moved acceptance. John Annin second. The Treasurer’s report was accepted. Parry Hesselman also noted that there were about 35 new memberships purchased prior to the meeting. 

Bill Hall, chair of the Watercraft Inspection Program, stated that the purpose of this program is two-fold. First, the inspection is to keep Aquatic Invasive Species out of Black Oak Lake and second, the program is necessary to show the DNR that we are serious and diligent in our efforts. This information and the completed report forms will be necessary for any grant application we may write.

Bill also explained the program and noted that all necessary instructions and information is located in the chest behind the bathrooms at the beach. He urged people to sign up on his calendar for inspection duties for two -hour shifts any time of day.

FOLLOW UP REQUIRED

Bill will put his information on the website and will track the number of boaters seen by the inspectors each hour.

Joe Beers continues the Vigilante Program and asked that each homeowner take a report form, conduct an inspection of the shoreline in front of the cottage, complete the form and return it to him. These reports are also essential for a successful grant application. Joe notified the members that a letter of thanks had been sent to Representative Dan Meyers for his efforts in trying to obtain funds from the gasoline tax to fight Eurasian Watermilfoil. Other letters were sent to those who did not vote to allow these funds to be separated from the boat launch project. 

FOLLOW UP REQUIRED

Joe will post the names and contact information of all the Wisconsin Representatives on the committee with their voting record so that individuals are able to contact the Representatives themselves. Key points will be posted. More contacts will help get the message across.

Joe also addressed the issue of turbidity and weed disturbance in the area west of Loon Island. Because the lake is low the highspeeds in this area cause turbidity and it is thought that this additional turbidity will allow EurasianWatermilfoil a greater chance to root and to survive. The Board has taken note of the overwhelming number of attendees who would like the Board to examine possible solutions. A letter from Dr. Susan Knight of the Center for Limnology at the University of Wisconsin is on file with these minutes.

FOLLOW UP REQUIRED

Gather as much pertinent information re: no-wake zones, speed limitations and other possible options available and post this information to Board members prior to the July 19 Board meeting. 

Ed Hook reported that the Preservation Foundation, a 501(c)(3) organization, allows a tax deduction when no goods are received. In the case of all clothing sales a $5.00 deduction is allowed. Hook encouraged members to give to the Foundation, to remember birthdays with a Foundation gift and to send memorials. Eurasian Watermilfoil is an expensive parasite. Little St. Germain has spent almost $250,000 to fight their problem. Hook also announced that the Board approved the team of Jim and Jane Surpless to take over the duties of the Preservation Foundation.

The Black Oak Lake History is nearing completion said history author, Frank Surpless. There are only a few more interviews to conduct and the first draft is written. Frank is hoping for an October date for the printer.

Walt Bates made seven announcements.

1. Those participating in the Black Oak Boat Parade should meet at the public beach at 4PM on July 4. Five judges have been recruited.

2. The first June reading for water clarity was 43 and the second, at the end of June, 36. This is outstanding.

3. The lake level is 4” down from 2007 ice out and 10” down from 2006 ice out. 

4. Two phases of the lake watershed grant are completed. The information is posted on the website or available in printed form. Two more phases of this grant are available to the association.

5. The new directory is available for $3.00 with all proceeds given to the Foundation. Maps and placemats are also available.

6. There are now 50 people who have earned their 50-year pins.

7. Shoreline clean up will be August 14. There will be no cost except for individual dump fees. Call Walt to have something removed from your shoreline.

Sharon Basten and Dee Caruso announced plans for the lake picnic at the Conserve School with activities available for all. Stefan Anderson announced that any money left after paying the food bill will be given to the Foundation. Thanks Conserve.

Stefan Anderson told the group that the Culver lawsuit has been resolved exactly the way the Conserve School had hoped and cannot be revisited. The Lowenstine Trust will not be compromised.

Mark Mayeau appointed John Clarke as the new Loon Ranger. Mark announced that the loons are holding their own even though no chicks have been born on the lake. Stefan Anderson added that the pair nesting on Dollar Lake did not come back this year. He feels that this disappearance, after two years, is due to the disturbance of the nesting site during the winter by snowmobiles.

John Annin offered everyone an opportunity to sign up for a print copy of the Phase II results. 
FOLLOW UP REQUIRED
John will purchase a copy of the Phase II results for the Land O’ Lakes Library.

BOLROA members were asked to be at the airport at 8AM Wednesday, July 4 to provide help for the airport clean up.

Kay MacDonald, acting for Boo Loader, announced the Nominating Committee’s slate. 

Parry Hesselman 


Treasurer /second term

Joe Beers 


Vigilantes/Second term

Bill Hall



Watercraft Inspection Program/ second term

Dirk Meyer


First term

Bob Pierce


First term

There were no other nominations. Approval was requested for this slate. Ed Hook moved approval. Roberta Morris second. The slate was approved

The board appointed Mark Basten to the Nominating Committee and thanked Boo for her hard work.

Approval for adjournment was requested at 11:30 AM.. Jim Thomas moved approval. Stacy Adams second. The motion carried.
The Board met following the annual meeting. Both Dirk and Bob were given BOLROA by-laws. Kathy Gelb was elected president and Bob Pierce Vice-president. The current Treasurer and Secretary will remain. The July 19 and August 16 meeting dates were acceptable with all but Bob Pierce who will be away July 19. Parry Hesselman was instructed to renew the Board membership in the Wisconsin Association of Lakes.

